
Learn more by visiting: CCWATERSHED.ORG1

“Wherever it is reasonably possible, the altar must be turned toward the people. The seat of the celebrant 
when possible must be placed in the apse.”

— Cardinal Lercaro, president of the Consilium, NCWC News Service, 6 March 1965, Foreign, p. 5.

But by what authority did Cardinal Lercaro make such a statement?  Four (4) experts 
have said this was merely his private opinion.

The following is from the American Bishops’ Newsletter (September, 1965):
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